
LITMUS TESTS LIKELY
EXPLAIN WHO THE FUCK
IS PETE HEGSETH
Yesterday, Donald Trump picked a Fox News
pundit, Pete Hegseth, to lead the largest
military in the world.

Before I discuss that, note that Kaitlan Collins
described that Trump has yet to pick an Attorney
General nominee, candidates for which include
people like Matt Whittaker, Senator Mike Lee,
and Mark Paoletta. According to Collins, that’s
because none of the candidates checks all the
boxes for Trump. Paoletta already issued a
manifesto about forcing the career employees to
bend to Trump’s will, and yet he apparently is
missing something for which Trump is looking.

That may be how Trump skipped over people like
former Acting Secretary of Defense Chris Miller,
longtime Trump national security aide Keith
Kellogg, and Representative Mike Rogers, who
were considered candidates. And tellingly, we
know that Miller was willing to check the litmus
test in place when he was picked in 2020: a
willingness to invoke the Insurrection Act.

There’s something else that Hegseth is happy to
do that the others are not. The possible choices
are gutting the military of women, people of
color, LGBTQ soldiers, launching nuclear first
strikes, committing war crimes, and treating
leftists as terrorists — all are things he has
espoused before.

Today, Senate Republicans will vote for Majority
Leader. I expect John Thune and John Cornyn will
split the non-crazy vote and give the race to
Rick Scott. But the race will presume Trump’s
demand to allow Trump to install these
candidates via recess appointment.

A Hegseth appointment is precisely the kind of
pick that would test the Senate’s willingness to
provide some kind of pushback to Trump. But if
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all three aspiring Majority Leaders have already
given away advice and consent, that won’t
happen.


